Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the village hall meeting room on Wednesday 26th October 2011.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Eric White, Michelle Robertson ,Ricky Henderson, Norma McGeever, Maxine Magee, Vic Stewart, Iain Gilmour, Neill Ingram, Helen Ogg, Alastair Paisley.

1. Apologies- Anne MacNab, Richard Watt, Jackie Moody and Rob Melville.
2. Minutes of 28th September 2011 were approved as a true record.
Matters arising from the minutes:

-Wester Hailes library has moved its copy of JGCC minutes to a more prominent position.

 - A spring leaking onto the Post Office Brae road is causing erosion and will be added to the list of concerns for the next walkabout.

- . Residents have complained about the state of Woodhall Mill Brae. There are concerns that the new development is wrecking the old road and there are 2 patches of land which have been retained by the council. These are not maintained and need to be adopted by Applecross or the council.
-Cliff will email Judith Benton re a property whose down pipe water runs onto the other side of the bridge on the Woodall Mains Path.

-Painting the boarded windows of the public toilets. The council wants to see a draft of the proposed drawings before this is approved.

-New signage at the park. Craig Dunlop has offered to organise this when the researchers have completed their work.

- Village hall. Now under a new management committee who hope to have new kitchen installed before this years pensioner’s party. They also have done work on the wooden floor. The hall rental charges are likely to go up. JGCC are not now required to send a rep to every committee meetings though they will keep us on their email list for the distribution of their meeting minutes.

3. Office bearer reports
3.1. Anne has agreed to take minutes for future committee meeting minutes with help as required.

3.2Treasurer. Eric reported the accounts stood at £1527 with £11.99 due to Ruth Thomas re the renewal of our website rental.

3.3. Planning: See planning report appended below.

The gas main renewal work at Gillespie crossroads was stopped when the works was not carried as scheduled. This work is likely to resume at a later date.

The Veitch developers will be invited to attend a community council meeting in the New Year.

Taylor Wimpy Muirwood Road application will be counted as a major development application. Neill reported that it is hoped that there will be a public consultation exhibition at Gibson Craig hall in January.

3.4. Meetings/ walkabouts. Helen attended the neighbourhood partnership funding panel. All applications were approved as follows:- 

-All nations’ Christian fellowship, Oxgangs –for upgrading of a pathway.

-Currie rugby club youth trust. Money for grass cutting machine.

-Water of Leith bailiff- for education, leafleting and printing of permits.

-Colinton Mains community centre- for blinds/ refurbishment. 

-Judith Benton- for work on path repairs by Water of Leith bridge.

-Currie youth and community centre for refurbishment work.

£20,000 left over for the next 2 meetings in this financial year.

A report from the last walkabout by Kevin Cook includes that the gulleys were cleared recently but the machine could not access the gulley on Baberton Avenue due to a parked car. Other gulleys have been similarly affected.

Vegetation is now currently covering part of the pavement at McKay’s wood. Cliff to email Jim Hunter. Helen. Cliff and Neill are to attend the next walkabout on October 28th when a list of outstanding issues will be presented.

4 Local issues
4.1 The relocation of the farmers market to the Dentist car park went well in its first month. The weather was very windy but the market did seem to be more visible and the ground is more level. Some work is outstanding to loop the electrics away from the dentist’s system. Vic was thanked for all his efforts in supporting Cliff with the organisation of the electrical work.

Norma will put flyers for the farmer’s market in Green’s gym. 

Balerno farmers market has proposed we print a joint flyer which was supported by all. 

Mr MacLleod, the dentist has had to pay an extra £100 insurance which JGCC will cover and we will also reimburse him for power used.

The market should cover its costs for 2011/2012 by the start of next year. Reuben Tighe has been invited to play at the next market and it is hoped that Santa will be at December’s market.

4.2 The photographic competition closes this week. Judges meet in November.

4.3 The monument surrounds. The young people from the primary have finished their planting work (thank you to them all). Nan is due a payment for bluebells that will be planted in the spring. Craig may have some bulbs left over that could be added. 

The justice team appear to be starting work by the trees at Curriemuirend.
     5 Police report (circulated separately)
5.1. Michelle Robertson reported that there were 2 vandalisms in the area. A handbag was stolen from a household where the door was left unlocked. Michelle will ask for the double yellow lines to be reinstated by the school crossroads.

School parking was discussed particularly on Baberton Mains Wynd. The police plan to close the Wynd for a week to school traffic, asking people to drop off their children on the Drive. 

The school Astroturf area is to be locked and secured after 6pm and at weekends. Local children say they are being bullied in this area and there seems to be unauthorised adult games at weekends. Michelle clarified that local children were allowed to use the Astroturf until 6pm week days.

The police will be posting letters through letter boxes soon asking people not to park on pavements in the area. This is a particular concern for disabled people, people with prams and for guide dogs who are trained to go onto the road if they meet an obstacle on the pavement. Parking on double yellow lines by the bank was also discussed. 

The police newsletter sent out to the community councils was discussed as people felt the new format fails to address local issues. Michelle will pass on our concerns.

Michelle will be at Ruth’s kitchen 9 45- 10 45 on November 7th to hear any local issues. Other dates will be posted on the JGCC website.

6. Open forum. No business

7. AOCB Currie and Balerno News have invited a representative from JGCC to attend their annual community awards ceremony at Baberton Golf Club on 18th November. Norma has accepted the invitation to attend.

8 Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 23rd November 2011 at the Juniper Green Village hall meeting room.

JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 23 OCTOBER 2011

Planning Applications received between 24 September 2011 and 23 October 2011

11/03276/FUL 103 Baberton Mains Drive Edinburgh EH14 3DA. Two storey extension to side of existing building with pitched roof to follow line of existing roof and dormer. Application validated 11/10/2011, comments by 11/11/2011. This application is a revised version of 11/02499/FUL which was refused in September. The flat roof has been replaced by a pitched roof following the line of the existing roof.
Planning Applications determined between 24 September 2011 and 23 October 2011

11/02653/FUL 11 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DZ.  Installation of replacement windows. Consent granted 04/10/2011.

11/02756/FUL 5 Juniper Avenue Edinburgh EH14 5EG. Install a driveway with two openings for access. Consent refused 12/10/2011, on grounds of being against policy and guidance on car parking in front gardens and road safety, and contrary to the character of conservation areas. .
11/02890/FUL 630 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5EW. Hexagon wooden barbecue hut with shingle roof, charcoal grill, chimney stack and chimney under 4 m in height floor area 11m2, construction tongue and groove boards.  To be built in back garden for family use, screened by trees, foundation of concrete slabs on hardcore. Consent granted 11/10/2011.
11/02953/FUL 10 Baberton Mains Bank Edinburgh EH14 3ED. Construct single storey garden room extension to rear of dwelling house, partially built below existing first floor bedroom base, level off part of boundary fence to 1.8 m above floor level. Consent granted 11/10/2011.
11/02975/FUL 62 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5ED. Remove conservatory and erect sun lounge. Consent granted 18/10/2011.
11/02986/FUL 52 Baberton Crescent Edinburgh EH14 5BP. New shower room and dormer to rear. Consent granted 14/10/2011.
Progress on Planning Applications:

11/01641/FUL 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Consent will be given when a s.75 planning agreement has been concluded.

11/01641/CON 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Demolition of club house building and all attached ancillary buildings - Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Consent given 01/09/2011.
These two applications relate to McCarthy and Stone’s plans for retirement flats, which were presented to the CC at its February meeting. The plans appear to be identical to those we saw then, and they were also displayed to the public. We responded to consultation on 23/06/11, pointing out the need to resolve the design of the turning circle and drop zone south of the McCarthy and Stone development. Planning consent may be delayed while the Local Plan status of the site (it has to be re-designated as land for housing) is resolved. A meeting between the developers and the school to discuss the design of the drop zone is being arranged, and we will be invited to attend. Since our last meeting I have sent further comments to the Planning Department about car parking at this development, but have not yet had a response other than an acknowledgement. 

11/01914/CON & 11/01914/FUL Juniper Green Primary School 1A Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BS. Private residential development comprising a total of 7 houses and 4 apartments.  Apartments and 3 mews houses to be located within the existing school building with partial demolition to the rear.  Existing outbuildings within old playground to be removed to accommodate new buildings to rear of site comprising 3 terraced townhouses, 1 detached house and associated garden ground and parking.  New vehicular and pedestrian entrance to be formed off Baberton Avenue. Application validated 13/06/2011, pending decision.

Vic Stewart and I met Justin Lamb and Graham Aggett, acting on behalf of the developers, on 8 July. We were shown round the site, and saw the damage that has happened in the last year. They explained how they had decided to keep the 2 storey building at the corner and the classroom block along Woodhall Terrace, but remove the other original buildings and the wooden huts, which will be demolished fairly soon. We looked at the site where the town-houses will be built, and discussed their height and design. We also discussed access and parking during the construction phase.

In the light of our visit and comments I have received from JGCC members and other local residents, I submitted observations to the Planning Dept on 14 July, covering the height of the town-houses, vehicle access to the site and access to the surrounding area during the construction phase. 

While we understand that the developer is keen to demolish the huts as soon as possible, we will probably have to wait until the applications are processed as conservation area consent is needed before demolition can happen.

A meeting was arranged on 13 September between residents of Woodhall Terrace and the developers. The key issues raised were the height and siting of the proposed town houses to the north of the existing two storey buildings, much of which will be retained. 

I heard again from the developers on 12 October, and I am now awaiting copies of revised plans which have been discussed with the Planning Department. I understand that the height of the newbuild sections will not be changed.

Enforcement Cases:

None.

Other issues.

I have contacted the Post Office about the positioning of the pouch boxes at the junction of Baberton Avenue and Belmont Road. I understand that there are likely to be changes in the way deliveries are organised, which may result in the relocation or removal of one or both of these boxes early next year. I hope to hear more in due course, but have heard nothing in the last month.

The redevelopment of the Veitch’s nursery site at 7 Lanark Road West (just outside our boundary) for affordable housing under existing planning consents dating from 2007 is now to be undertaken by Link Scotland. I have confirmed that work is due to start this week, and will go on until early in 2013.
We have been notified about a proposal for development in Muir Wood Field by Taylor Wimpey. The notification is for planning permission in principle, and will be preceded by an exhibition in Gibson Craig Hall, Currie in January 2012. We are statutory consultees under the major development provisions of the 2006 Planning Act.
Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
